
TO:  West Farms Village I, II and The Ridge 

FROM: West Farms Village Recreation Committee & Sheila Duncan, Imagineers 

RE:  Pool Passes, Rules and Cars Parked at Clubhouse  

DATE:  April 26, 2017 

************************************************************************ 

 The West Farms Village pool facility is scheduled to be open on Saturday, May 27, 2017.  The pool will be 

open seven days a week from 10:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. from Memorial Day through Labor Day. 

 

 Pool passes will be available for you to pick up at the Clubhouse on May 25 & May 26 from 5:00 p.m. to 

8:00 p.m.  Passes will also be available from the pool attendants at the pool during pool hours. 

 

 Please keep in mind that your condominium fees must be current to obtain pool passes.  No money or 

checks will be accepted by the person handing out pool passes.  The respective management companies must 

receive full payment before pool passes can be released.  All consent and acknowledgment forms, available at the 

Clubhouse, must be signed to receive your passes.  If your common fees for your unit are not paid in full 

throughout the summer, you will not be allowed to use these facilities. 

 

 In order to get your pool pass you must have a photo ID with the Brittany Farms address or if you rent, 

bring your photo ID and your lease or a utility bill with a Brittany Farms address.  
 

 The following pool rules will be in effect this season: 
 

1. Unit owners or their tenants will receive passes, not both parties. 

2. Guests must be accompanied for the day by the resident assigned the pool privileges, unless you have a 

valid Family Pass. If you are a resident, you cannot be a guest. 

3. Children under 12 years old MUST be accompanied by their parents or persons  over 18 years old. 

4. Air-inflated tubes or jackets, toys, snorkels and swim fins will be allowed only at the discretion of pool 

personnel. 

5. In order to enforce pool rules, the attendant has the power to expel any persons in 

 violation of these rules. 

    1st Offense: 3 days 

    2nd Offense: 1 week 

    3rd Offense: Remainder of summer 

 

Family Pass: This year a Family Pass will be available. The Family Pass allows pre-identified, adult members 

of your family who do not reside with you to use the pool without you having to accompany them. Children may 

accompany the pre-identified, adult members of your family to the pool. The cost is $50.00 per pass, check made 

payable to West Farms Recreation. Please see the Family Pass form included for rules and instructions for 

obtaining the pass. The Family Pass will NOT be available for purchase at the Clubhouse during the hours 

listed above.  

 

 The clubhouse can be rented by those residents current with their monthly common fees.  There is a kitchen 

available and many tables and chairs.  Should you wish further information, please contact Mary Brault at 

Imagineers at 860-768-3327 for inquiries and scheduling.  The pool is not available to those who rent the 

clubhouse during their scheduled party/event. 

 

 A picnic area is available between the tennis court and pool. Picnic tables and charcoal grills will be 

available to residents with pool passes during the hours the pool is open. The area will be available on first come, 

first serve basis. The clubhouse will be locked during pool hours. 

 
    

 * PLEASE NOTE ALL CARS THAT ARE BEING STORED IN THE CLUBHOUSE PARKING LOT 

MUST BE MOVED BY MAY 27, 2017, OR THEY WILL BE TOWED AT THE OWNER’S EXPENSE! 
 


